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Dear Mr. Arntz, 

Should the proposed charter amendment be approved by the voters, in my opinion, it would have 
a significant impact on the cost of government. 

The proposed amendment would transfer responsibility for the maintenance of street trees to the 
City on July 1, 2017 and establish a Tree Maintenance Fund which would include funds from a 
new parcel tax, estimated to generate $10.9 million, and an $8.0 million Genenil Fund baseline 
funding requirement, for a total of $18.9 million in fiscal year (FY) 2017-18. Net  of existing 
General Fund spending and administration costs, this amendment would increase spending on 
street tree maintenance by $14.0 million in FY 2017-18, including $3.4 million in increased 
General Fund expenditures. 

The proposed amendment would establish a parcel tax based on feet of frontage for city parcels, 
with exceptions for parcels on which no ad valorem property tax is levied for the fiscal year and 
when the parcel's owner is over 65 years of age and the parcel is the owner's primary residence. 
The parcel tax would take effect on July 1, 2017 and continue until June 30, 2037. 

Additionally, the proposed amendment would create a new baseline funding requirement, 
binding on the Mayor and Board of Supervisors, of $8 million per year. Each year this baseline 
amount would be adjusted at the same rate as the percentage increase or decrease in the City's 
discretionary revenues. The amendment allows the City to temporarily suspend growth in 
baseline funding in years when the City forecasts a budget deficit of $200 million or greater. The 
proposed amendment does not include a sunset date. 

This proposed amendment is not in compliance with a non-binding, voter-adopted city policy 
regarding set-asides. The policy seeks to limit set-asides which reduce General Fund dollars that 
could otherwise be allocated by the Mayor and the Board of Supervisors in the annual budget 
process. 
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